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HEARTLAND CONSUMERS POWER DISTRICT PROVIDES BUSINESS 
OWNERSHIP AND EXPANSION OPPORTUNITIES 
Federal Funding Assists with the Advancement of a Regional Program
(Madison, South Dakota – October 26, 2006)  Acting State Director Tim B. Potts presented federal funding to the Heartland Consumers Power District to support business development activities.  USDA Rural Development intermediary re-lending program (IRP) loan funds of $750,000 will be leveraged with an additional $187,500 of other funding for a total of $937,500 which will help recapitalize the regional revolving loan fund.

“This funding will leverage Heartland Consumers Power District’s resources to more adequately serve the needs of its service area.  Local support and financial assistance for area businesses will provide the essentials tools for business retention and economic stimulus,” said Potts.
The Heartland Consumers Power District serves rural communities in eastern South Dakota by supplying electric energy.  In June of 2005, Heartland Consumers Power District added the Heartland Economic Development Loan Program (HELP), a community and economic development revolving loan fund to meet the needs of its rural customers.  The HELP program was established to create and promote community and economic development and improve the quality of life in the areas it serves.   Economic development efforts will focus on providing opportunities for business ownership and expansion, job retention and creation, and entrepreneurial enterprises throughout Heartland’s customer base.  Heartland Consumers Power District serves fourteen counties including Aurora, Corson, Brown, Hand, Marshall, Hamlin, Kingsbury, Brookings, Jerauld, Miner, Turner, Bon Homme, Moody and Lake.  
“These funds are critical to our HELP program’s ability to provide gap financing towards projects in our customer base that normally wouldn’t be possible,” said Russell Olson, Manager of Economic Development for Heartland Consumers Power District.
USDA Rural Development Area Director Trace Davids also attended the event.  USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include the state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov.
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